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Welcome to the first newsletter of the summer term! Someone just
needs to remind the weather that we are now in Summer.

We have had a really busy start to the new term with children hitting the
ground running and working really hard. We have had a visit from our
Rutland sports officer Rob this week to run a tennis session with Otters
and Badgers. The children loved it and learned some great skills!

Today, we had a few furry visitors with Jeremy the Genet accompanied
by a Dumbo and Hooded Rat! The children enjoyed meeting them and
asked lots of interesting questions. 

Next week I am looking forward to taking a group of Year 5 children on
their residential to Kingswood Activity Centre in Norfolk.                               
Have a great weekend,

Mr Atter

Friday 19th April 2024

1351 1225

SOUTH WITHAM
ACADEMY NEWS

UPCOMING
DIARY DATES

   

PAGE WWW.SOUTH-WITHAM . L I NCS . SCH . UK 01

Edition 63

1047

24th - 26th April - Y5
Residential to Kingswood
Activity Centre

1st May - Reception & YR6
Height & weight check

1st May - Author visiting
Otter Class

We would like  to remind you that all students are required to wear the full school
PE kit on designated PE days.

Recently, we have noticed an increasing number of students coming to school in
sports clothing, which does not comply with the school's PE uniform policy. To

avoid any confusion or inconvenience, we kindly ask for your cooperation in
ensuring that your child is dressed appropriately for PE lessons.

We appreciate your attention to this matter and thank you in advance for your
support in upholding our school's guidelines.

https://www.south-witham.lincs.sch.uk/
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Little Hedgehogs Woodlands

Welcome back after the Easter holidays,
we hope you had a lovely, restful time.

This week has been full of visitors in Otter
Class. Some of the children did their
Bikeability Level 1 course, and were

complimented on how respectful they
were. On Thursday, Mr Lewin came and
did a tennis session for everyone, which
was lots of fun, especially the “cricket”
game at the end - well done Beth for

being the last player standing! We also
had Mr O’Dell bring in his genet to show
us, which was so gorgeous! This is all as
well as doing our English, maths, art and

PSHE work!

What a lovely first week back, we have done lots of
learning this week we are so proud of the children!
We have had lots of chats about what the children
got up to over the eater holidays it sounds like you

all have a lovely time!
In geography we have been learning about the 4

countries in the UK we have been singing a song to
help us remember! 

We have had a great first week back and we cant
wait to see all the children next week! 

If anyone has any spare kitchen bits and bobs that
you don’t use anymore please could we ask you
donate them to the school for our outdoor area!
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 In Badgers class this week, Year 5 have been working
with fractions to find fractions of amounts or the whole
amount if a fraction is know. Year 6 have been
multiplying and dividing decimals including those in
word problems. In English we have been planning a time
travelling story back to the Tudor streets of London. We
have written some of the paragraphs together,
compiling shared ideas that show-case our grammatical
knowledge. Next week, the children will write their own
paragraphs independently to continue the story. Our
topic on World War Two has begun with the children
finding out about modern-day Germany and how it is
run now compared to the dictatorship of 1939. In
Science, we have started our learning about plants,
understanding how those better adapted have an
increased chance of survival and reproducing. Mr Milner
joined us to work with groups on Knex construction kits
to learn about gears and mechanisms. 

This week in Little Hedgehogs we have been
reading Dear Zoo! The children have been very

busy wrapping up animals to send in the post and
walking the animals in the paint to then walk

across a big piece of paper. We have enjoyed
being outside as much as possible this week,

looking for bugs, crawling through the tunnel and
running around the school field. 

We took the clipboards outside while it was sunny
and drew our dinosaurs shadows and have been

making animal footprints in the playdough. 
Can I remind all parents to please send a coat in
with their child as it is still a bit chilly while playing

outside for most of the day. 
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Always ClubAlways ClubAlways Club

Attendance is something we celebrate each week in our Celebration
Assembly on a Friday. 

We are required to collate and update the attendance figures for the
local authority each week. 

Going forward we will be monitoring attendance closely to ensure
that we are hitting the targets given to the school by the DFE.
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We are approaching a very busy Summer Term for the PTA and
would love to see some new faces to help us raise extra funds for

our school children.

If you feel you can join our team, or even volunteer every now and
then, please contact Mrs Caucutt. 

At the moment, our PTA is very small, and we struggle to fund raise
due to lack of people. So if you can help, please come and see us.

All money raised goes into new play equipment, help with bus
costs, leaver hoodies etc and without you, there may not be a PTA.
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Would you like to join our PTA?

Well done to the Otter children that took
part in Bikeability this week and passed their

level 1 with flying colours!

Readers of the week!

Jeremy the Genet
Thank you to Isla
and her dad Matt

for bringing in their
pet Genet and Rat in

to show our
children. The

children were very
intrigued by the
Genet, which is

quite a rare animal
in the UK.
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